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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 2nd September 2017
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), David Johnston (Laganvale), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), David Leonard (Dungannon), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Ken Browne (Comber), Michael Alcorn (Downshire)

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised that there had been little correspondence over the summer.

Beverley Coomber emailed to confirm that she would be happy to act as entertainment adjudicator at the Festival of Brass contest.

Festival of Brass entry packs are now with bands.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £271.50. 
Cheque from North West Music Festival has cleared.
Outstanding cheques have all been drawn.

There are no expected outgoings until Festival of Brass.

Wheels are now in motion to transfer current account to Santander, bands have been advised not to make electronic payments in the meantime.

Festival of Brass 2017
Boris Pinto advised that Whitla Hall has now been booked for November. On behalf of the BBL he offered thanks to Michael Alcorn for the amount of effort and negotiation that has gone on behind the scenes to shuffle other events.

Adjudicators are confirmed as Leigh Baker (Music) and Beverly Coomber (Entertainment).

Paul Kirk to book hotel for Leigh Baker

Solos & Ensembles 2018
Adjudicators confirmed as Andrew Williams (Seniors), John Huston & Bob Quick (Juniors). 

Boris Pinto to contact Andrew Williams to discuss travel arrangements and possible Friday night workshop.
Boris Pinto advised that electronic entries would be introduced this year. This will hopefully reduce the enormous amount of effort that has gone into organising the event.

Venue was discussed. Facilities at Malone are very good however it has become very expensive. It was agreed to proceed with Malone but if prices increase again then the decision will need to be reviewed.

Paul Kirk to book Malone for 16th/17th February and ask for piano to be serviced prior to the event.

Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

Adjudicators confirmed as Alan Morrison (Music) and Frank Sweeney (Entertainment)
The Friday Night event for non-contesting bands will be at the Valley Hotel. BBL are keen to encourage more bands to take part in this particular event. 
Paul Kirk to send information out to bands soon. 

Boris Pinto to speak to Greg at the Valley Hotel to book 2019 event.

Spring Festival 2018
Boris Pinto advised that Alley Theatre and Library have been booked for 21st April 2018.
Tommy Barr has requested a meeting with Boris Pinto and Paul Kirk to discuss the event.
It was suggested that the BBL could perhaps look further afield into mainland Europe when considering adjudicators. Several names were mentioned and these will be looked in to.

Festival of Brass 2018
Paul Kirk suggested that we might look to expand the event by featuring a concert from an act such as Mnozil Brass, this could be lucrative for the BBL. Alan Hunter suggested that Super Brass also have a growing following and would be worth considering.

It was agreed that any act would need to be confirmed by February/March 2018 to allow ticket sales and promotion.

Any Other Business
It was with great sadness that Chris McGookin informed the meeting of the death of Jonny Carroll, Solo Horn player of CWA Brass. Chris advised the meeting that Jonny’s funeral would take place on Tuesday 5th September, 12pm at Glencairn Mission Hall.
It was also with great sadness that since our June meeting, the BBL learned of the deaths of Peter Arthurs, Soprano player of Third Carrick Band and John Millen, Brass Tutor. 

Alan Hunter advised the meeting that Mike Fowles would be running a workshop on Friday 22nd September 10am-2:30pm at Kinnegar Barracks. Alan to forward details of event to Paul Kirk for distribution to bands.
Boris Pinto advised of issues with bands not returning trophies in a timely fashion prior to contests leading to embarrassing situations when new winners are announced. He appealed to bands to return trophies in good time. 
There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be held on Saturday 7th October in Laganvale Bandroom.

Upcoming Events

14/21 October
NIBA Championships (Brass on 14th)

2018 BBL Contest Dates

17 Feb

Solos & Ensembles

23-24 Feb
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

21 Apr

Spring Festival
24 Nov

Festival of Brass @ QUB
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